[image: image1.jpg]



Town of Stanford Conservation Advisory Commission 

Town Hall
26 Town Hall Road

P.O. Box 436

Stanfordville, NY 12581

Draft Minutes
June 27, 2007


The Conservation Advisory Commission convened their monthly meeting at the Town Hall on June 27, 2007 due to scheduling conflicts.  The meeting was called to order at 10:10am by Chairperson Russ Grow.

Members present:  Russ Grow, Charlie Shaw, Doug Doyle, Lisa Kilmer, Barry Haydasz, Beth Ashton and Bob Cadwallader (Town Board Liaison)

Minute’s approval


Charlie made a motion to approve the May 22, 2007 minutes as written.  Doug seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Old Business

Waste Oil Management


Doug has not found out the number of gallons of waste oil being collected in the Town of Washington and who disposes of antifreeze, but it was decided that we would just focus on waste oil disposal for our proposal to the Town of Stanford.  Charlie mentioned that the town will probably have to build a double containment system for oil collection and he suggested that we call DEC and DCRRC for more information.  Doug will find out information on collection center design and possible outside funding for the project.

Whitlock Preserve


Doug has cleaned up the entrance area of the Preserve a few times and reports that things look good.  Beth will look into what it would take to fix the map display since it had been damaged with burn marks.

Roseland Ranch


It was decided that we will wait until fall to have Hal Wilking meet with us to discuss the development proposal for the property.  Charlie will schedule a time with Hal at a later date.

Stanford Wildlife Preserve


Charlie will finalize a draft letter to the Town Board proposing the building and installation of a sign in the same style as the Whitlock Preserve sign.  Beth will finalize the letter and send to the Town Board along with detailed information on the design from the sign company.

Critical Environmental Area


There was a question as to whether the CEA designation program is still in existence.  Charlie will look into this but felt that we could still designate the proposed properties under the Town’s Significant Habitat plan if the CEA program is defunct.


Charlie will continue working on information for the designation of the Stanford Wildlife Preserve and the Town Transfer Station property.  Beth will work on the information for the Whitlock Preserve property.

New Business

Liaison Report


The building moratorium has been extended until January 2008 through the passing of Local Law #2.  The Town update work started by the three committees will probably wrap up in October of this year.  There is a vacancy on the Town Board due to the resignation of Dennis Pryzgoda with an election coming in November.  The Town website is up and running and a positive addition for the Town.  The Rec. Park opened on June 22nd and there was a successful senior picnic held on the 20th.

Town Website


Beth had spoken with Dave Tetor about adding CAC information to the website.  He was very supportive and is in the process of learning how to update the site and will let us know the details of the process.  The CAC then discussed what we might want to post including the minutes, information flyers and the Hudsonia document.

Community Day


Community Day is going to be held on September 15th.  It was decided that we would make plans for a CAC information tent at our July meeting.

July CAC Meeting


It was decided that the July meeting would be held on Wednesday July 25th at 10am to accommodate our summer schedules.  Rita will be informed of the change in order to reserve a room for us and to put the information on the Town Hall sign.

Doug made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Lisa seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 11:50.

Minutes respectively submitted by Beth Ashton.

